Board Meeting

Eastern Iowa Figure Skating Club

May 10, 2007

Members Attending:  Neil Bernstein, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order at 7:05.  The minutes of the April Board meeting were approved as previously distributed.

Officer Reports

President, Dawn Gifford.  The annual general membership meeting is scheduled for May 31st at the arena.  All committee chairs are asked to submit reports to the Dawn for inclusion in an annual report to be distributed at the meeting.  The minutes of board meetings from the entire membership year will also be included.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba.   Kris reported the following account balances:


Checking
$25,481.90


Savings
       606.66


Investments         5,237.62


Total Assets    $ 31,326.18

Kris also reported that she purchased a $5,000 CD at 5% interest that matures in February 2008.

Committee Reports

Membership, Teresa Johns – Teresa will be putting together membership packets for the new membership year.  A final form will be submitted for review at the general membership meeting.

Competition, Tammie Hoover – The club made $1,635.00on the competition..  

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – There are 22 LTS skaters and 35-37 club cast members for the ice show and the arena gave the club a favorable deal on the ice.  We will also have approx $4,000-5,000 in lights for only $900.  We will also have fog machines.   A videographer has been secured.  He will charge the club $100 for expenses to tape both shows, then will sell the tapes direct to customers.   

UGL, Dawn Gifford - A UGL kickoff planning meeting will be held in the near future.  The project plan is done and committee leads have been contacted.  The referee for the competition should be named by the USFS soon.

Program Development, Charlotte Hays –  The synchro program will be holding its tryouts in June and start the summer program in July.  Although all budget numbers are not in place yet, the program will operate in the black and more formal numbers will be presented.  The program plans on two competitive teams in the fall attending 4 competitions each.  

Dawn Gifford noted the success of the program and made a motion to subsidize the summer program in the amount of $500.00.  The motion was seconded and passed.

In trying to meet the needs of our growing club,  it was suggested that there be more opportunities for adult skaters to participate.  Dawn Gifford will distribute a memo asking for feedback and Kris Stolba expressed an interest in helping to organize a program.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

